

Committee Secretary
Senate Environment and Communications References Committee
PO Box 6100
Parliament House
Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Secretary

I am writing to correct the record in relation to information provided by the Secretary of the Department of Industry, Innovation and Science on 6 September 2018 in response to written questions on notice received on 14 August 2018 from the Environment and Communications References Committee inquiry regarding the *Great Barrier Reef 2050 Partnership Program*.

The department advised that one of its past dealings with the Great Barrier Reef Foundation related to a successful grant application from the Foundation under the *Inspiring Australia* program. The Foundation was provided funding of \$12,000 (GST inclusive), not \$15,400 (GST inclusive) as stated in the 6 September 2018 response.

The department will continue to work cooperatively with the Committee as it completes its inquiry into the *Great Barrier Reef 2050 Partnership Program*.

Yours sincerely,

Jane Urquhart

18 October 2018